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Introducing the Halton Children and Young People  

Safeguarding Partnership Business Unit. 

Susanne Leece 
Head of Safeguarding for HCYPSP 
 

Acting on behalf of the 3 key safeguarding partners (Halton Borough  
Council, NHS Halton CCG and Cheshire Police). 
Susanne’s role is to lead the establishment, implementation and ongoing 
development of the multi-agency safeguarding arrangements and develop 
one overarching strategic approach to safeguarding in Halton. 

Angela Houghton 
Performance Manager 
 

Angela is responsible for the performance management framework for the 
Partnership so that we can understand the effectiveness of local             
safeguarding arrangements and identify areas for development.  

This achieved through a number of ways including the multi agency audit 
that many practitioners and Managers may have already contributed to.   

Abbie Tinsley 
Senior Administration Officer 
 

Abbie is the Senior Administration Officer for the Partnership Business 
Unit, she provides administrative support to the Partnership Business Unit 
and all of the sub groups.  

Rachael Greenwood 
Safeguarding Development Officer 
 

Rachael is responsible for ensuring that the identified training and develop-
ment needs across the partnership are met; she also leads 
on  communication.   

Rachael will refresh the HCYPSP website and she will send regular               
e-bulletins to all partners and relevant agencies. Her first task will be to    
review the 20/21 training offer to ensure that we can resume delivery of    
key courses.  

    E-Mail: CYPSafeguardingPartnership@halton.gov.uk 0151  511 7909 

We are currently working on a Web delivery of  the Working Together 
Training and we aim to have this in place for booking by W/C 12th Octo-
ber for delivery commencing 26th October 2020.                                                                     
We are also looking to add to our training pool, so if you would like to  
become a trainer for the HCYPSP, drop us an email to the address above. 


